NOTICE

Whereas a portion of Old Danville Road, (formerly identified as Old Danville Road but n/k/a
Garden Road) in the Town of Plaistow was bypassed by the construction of the current layout of
NH Route 125 in 1953, I, Victoria F. Sheehan, Commissioner of the Department of
Transportation, hereby find that portions of the highway as formerly traveled, a more particular
description of said portions being given below, are no longer needed for Class IT highway
purposes.

Being all that part of Old Danville Road (n/k/a Garden Road) as formerly traveled which lies
outside of the proposed right-of-way as set by project Plaistow, S-0300(3), S-1999 and-as shown
on the plans for the said project which depicts the/.eirea to be discontinued as described below:

Being all the portions on the easterly side of NH Route 125 from Centerline Stations
57+00 +/- to 60+00 +/- as shown on the plan for Plaistow, S-0300(3), P-1999.

By RSA 230:55, notice is hereby given that the above-described portion of the Old Danville
Road will be discontinued unless the Town of Plaistow desires the said portion or portions
thereof as a Class V highway.

st
Executed on this _i day of Ny..a4-2022.
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Victoria F. Sheehan, Commissioner
New Hampshire Department of Transportation




